
 
TO: Kerwin S. Dewberry, Forest Supervisor and Reviewing Officer,  
“OBJECTION: South Fork Day Use Analysis” 
FROM: Kim Vacariu;  
RE: OBJECTION TO Draft Decision Notice and Finding of No Significant Impact for the South Fork 
Day Use Area Project 
 
Dear Mr. Dewberry, 
Thanks for the opportunity to object to the DDN for the South Fork Day Use Area Project. As 
indicated in my previous comments, I am generally in agreement with the concept and need for 
a Day Use Area to replace the original such facility damaged in Hurricane Odile. My primary 
objection to the DDN, also indicated in my previous comments, relates not to the proposed 
improvements themselves, as they are needed and your investigations have shown no likely new 
impacts to threatened and endangered species due to their construction. My biggest concern 
with and objection to the DDN relates to the proposed long-term road closure apparently 
associated with the improvements, which is both extreme in length and only partially necessary 
to accomplish your stated goal in the DDN. Below find my list of reasons for objecting to the 
road closure and my suggestion on a way to alleviate the contentious situation that will certainly 
occur among forest trail users in our community if the road is closed for the proposed four-
month period.  
 
OBJECTIONS 
 

1. There is no scientific evidence in the DDN that road closure will improve protection of 
threatened or endangered species. The DDN makes a clear case that such closure would 
merely maintain the existing status of the species involved, in effect making no 
difference at all. 

2. Professional ornithologists and bird tour operators in our region indicate that the 
numerous, often noisy walking trips along the proposed road closure area could easily 
disrupt sensitive species even more than vehicle traffic, due to visitors congregating and 
remaining in off-road locations normally left quiet during the proposed road closure 
period. The DDN makes no effort to research these effects, and is therefore defective in 
that regard. Additional study is required to ensure that this decision to greatly increase 
foot traffic in sensitive areas along the road will not harm sensitive species more than 
would continued vehicle traffic. 

3. The same 2 key species that the closure apparently attempts to protect, Leopard Frog 
and Spotted Owl, have done just fine, without recognized population decreases over the 
past 50 years of continuous road use during March-June. There is no evidence that such 
road use has harmed these species in the past, and the EA states there is no expected 
additional risk to these species due to the new project. 

4. Road closure exempts elderly people who have paid for Senior Passes from accessing 
existing recreation and trailheads by using their passes as advertised. Many seniors can 
only walk short distances and adding up to one mile to the walk needed to reach the 
existing trailhead at the berm will eliminate them from recreational opportunities in this 
spectacular natural setting. This level of public restriction violates the right of all 
American taxpayers to access the public lands they pay for and rely on for recreation.  

5. The US Forest Service land accessed by the South Fork Road is publicly-owned, supported 
via public taxes. While some restrictions to forest access may be reasonable (forest fire 
danger, flood damage, proven negative impacts on endangered species, emergency 






